EXHIBIT 6



U.S. Department of Justice

Executive Office for United States Attorneys

Freedom of Information and Privacy Staff

Suite 5.400, 3CON Building 175N Street, NE Washington, DC 20530 (202) 252-6020

October 24, 2022

Paul Teller Advancing American Freedom 801 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 930 Washington, DC 20004

Re: Request Number: EOUSA-2023-000111

Subject of Request: DOJ Communications Regarding Attacks on Pro-Life Facilities

Dear Dr. Teller:

This is to acknowledge receipt of your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the Executive Office for United States Attorneys (EOUSA). The above tracking number has been assigned to the request. Before the Executive Office can begin processing your request, it is necessary for you to correct the following deficiency:

The files and records of United States Attorney's Offices are maintained in more than 100 separate offices throughout the United States. As a general rule, and to our knowledge this applies to cases or matters involving attacks on pro-life facilities, there is no centralized repository of United States Attorney's Office records. Accordingly, we suggest that in any request for such records, you specify the federal judicial district in which an attack or threatened attack occurred and make your request specific to the United States Attorney's Office for that district.

We note that you have also made your request to the Office of the Attorney General, the Office of Information Policy, and other components of the Department of Justice. We do not speak for those components when we advise you that it is necessary to designate a United States Attorney's Office for a specific federal judicial district in your request. Those components might possess records pertaining to the whole nation. Indeed, those components might also be the more appropriate offices from which to request the items identified by Numbers 2 and 3 of your request description. But for records regarding investigations of specific attacks or threats, it is necessary to specify a United States Attorney's Office for a federal judicial district.

You are welcome to submit one or more new FOIA requests, each designating a United States Attorney's Office where you believe responsive records might be located. If you choose to do so, please submit such request or requests to us at the above address or to our website, https://eousafoia.usdoj.gov/. We will open a new file for any such new request we receive.

You may contact Attorney-Advisor Theodore B. (Ted) Smith of my staff at theodore.smith@usdoj.gov or 202-507-0473 if you have any questions or concerns about this response to your request.

This is the final action on this above-numbered request. If you are not satisfied with my response to your request, you may administratively appeal by writing to the Director, Office of Information Policy (OIP), United States Department of Justice, Sixth Floor, 441 G Street, NW, Washington, DC 20530 or you may submit an appeal through OIP's FOIA STAR portal by creating an account following the instructions on OIP's

website: https://www.justice.gov/oip/submit-and-track-request-or-appeal. Your appeal must be postmarked or electronically transmitted within ninety (90) days of the date of my response to your request. If you submit your appeal by mail, both the letter and the envelope should be clearly marked "Freedom of Information Act Appeal."

You may contact our FOIA Public Liaison at the Executive Office for United States Attorneys (EOUSA) for any further assistance and to discuss any aspect of your request. The contact information for EOUSA is 175 N Street, NE, Suite 5.400, Washington, DC 20530; telephone at 202-252-6020. Additionally, you may contact the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) at the National Archives and Records Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation services they offer. The contact information for OGIS is as follows: Office of Government Information Services, National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, College Park, Maryland 20740-6001; e-mail at ogis@nara.gov; telephone at 202-741-5770; toll free at 1-877-684-6448; or facsimile at 202-741-5769.

p - i - i - i - i - i - i - i

Sincerely,

Kevin Krebs Assistant Director